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Dear Friends,

I have always loved Hutchinson. I love both the space and the people that fill the space—but mostly the people. 
I grew up here, and I watched from an early age as the people surrounding me—my family and friends—worked 
tirelessly to make Hutchinson the BEST place in which to live, work, and raise a family.

We moved to Hutchinson 6 years ago after 35 years away. We could have lived anywhere in western Kansas or 
Colorado, but we chose Hutchinson. It’s my hometown, filled with family and friends who are still committed to 
making Hutchinson exceptional. I love being a part of that!

This ongoing commitment is why I believe in Hutchinson Community Foundation. Its founders were visionary, 
its goals are relevant, and its impact is far-reaching. The work is important, and the people behind the work 
love Hutchinson, too. They work tirelessly, every day, to make Reno County the best place in Kansas.

The Foundation is strong because of its donors—those who demonstrate their love for Hutchinson and Reno 
County through their gifts, their work, and their hope for the ongoing prosperity of this place we call home.

I hope you enjoy this report. It is filled with stories of generosity, vision, and compassion—love letters to 
my hometown.
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Susan Buttram
Hutchinson Community Foundation Board Chairperson



Until 2010, fundraising was about survival for the 
Cancer Council of Reno County. Solely focused on 
meeting the annual needs of patients fighting cancer, 
the Council’s leadership thought putting money away 
in an endowed fund seemed out of the question. 
With inspiration from donors, board members, and 
Hutchinson Community Foundation, the Cancer 
Council began making a conscious effort to create 
a fund, with hopes of a more sustainable future.

“We had to expand our thinking from helping cancer 
patients today, to helping cancer patients forever,” 
said Sandy Woodson, Executive Director of CCRC.

Endowed funds serve as an organization’s long-
term savings account, where the principal remains 
untouched, and the organization only spends the 
interest into perpetuity. CCRC works to build the 
fund through their annual Round-Up fundraiser, the 
Community Foundation’s Match Day events, and 
through special gifts. The board even committed 
$10,000 from operating funds to the endowment in 
honor of CCRC’s first director, Mary Hall.

“Holding an endowed fund at the Foundation provides 
the service and transparency donors want. Working 
with the Community Foundation gives our organization 
credibility and allows people to feel comfortable 
donating,” said Bob Capps, CCRC Board President.

Participants at the annual Round-Up fundraiser raise their bid  
cards to pledge funds to the Cancer Council’s endowment.

Endowed Love 
is Forever Love

Big Brothers Big Sisters 
of  Reno County

Boy Scouts of America -  
Quivira Council

Boys and Girls Clubs 
of Hutchinson

Buhler USD 313 Educational 
Foundation (Buhler CF)

Cancer Council of Reno County  
Patient Service 

Cause for Paws 

Children’s Emergency 
Shelter Home 

Cosmosphere 

Dillon Nature Center 

Fairfield - USD 310 

Family Community Theatre 

Fund for Buhler (Buhler CF)

Girl Scouts of Kansas  
Heartland 

Hospice & HomeCare of  
Reno County 

Hutchinson Animal Shelter 

Hutchinson Art Center 

Hutchinson Meals on Wheels  

Hutchinson Public Schools 

Hutchinson Regional Healthcare 
System Foundation 

Hutchinson Symphony 

Hutchinson’s Historic Fox  
Theatre 

Interfaith Housing Services 

Kansas Association of Community 
Foundations 

Kansas Health Foundation  
Operating Endowment

Kansas Health Foundation  
Operating Endowment -  
Buhler (Buhler CF)

Leadership Reno County 

Mennonite Friendship  
Communities

New Beginnings Homeless  
Shelter

New Covenant Presbyterian  
Church

Radio Kansas

Reno County Communities  
That Care

Reno County Food Bank

Reno County Transportation

Rotary Club of Hutchinson

Salvation Army of Hutchinson  
Kansas

Sexual Assault/Domestic  
Violence Center

Stage 9

Strataca (Kansas Underground  
Salt Museum)

Sunshine Meadows Retirement 
Community (Buhler CF)

TECH

Trails West Emergency Medical  
Service

United Way of Reno County

USD 312 Haven Schools

The Volunteer Center 

Wesley Towers

ORGANIZATION ENDOWMENT FUNDS

Sandy Woodson, Cancer Council of Reno County’s Executive Director, and Bob Capps, Board President

The current Cancer Council of Reno County’s board of 
directors continues to set their sites on the long-term financial 
health of the organization by focusing on endowment building.
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Though siblings Mike Kimbell and Kay Almanza live 
away from Hutchinson, they have a great desire 
to see our community thrive. Together with their 
spouses, they opened Donor Advised Funds at 
Hutchinson Community Foundation, so they can 
continue to support this community and causes that 
are important to them.

Mike and Kay grew up in Hutchinson and inherited a 
love for this community from their parents, Charlie 
and Sharon Kimbell. It’s a love that shines through 
in their childhood memories of having a perfect view 
of parades from their father’s office on Main Street, 
where they would always find the refrigerator stocked 
with “the best orange pop.” And it’s clear as they 
recall cherished Hutch High friendships, time with 
family at “Charlie’s Pond” in the county, drinking 
malts at the Pegues lunch counter, and shopping at 
the Emporium downtown.

Charlie and Sharon, who were founders of Hutchinson 
Community Foundation, also inspired their children’s 
philanthropic hearts. When the time came to decide 
how Mike and Kay might best achieve their own 
families’ philanthropic goals, they listened to their 
mother’s voice of experience.

“Working with the Community Foundation has been 
great,” Sharon said. “I knew my kids felt a connection 
to their hometown, so it made sense to encourage 
them to work with the Foundation, too.”

Mike, Kay, and their families opened Donor Advised 
Funds, and by doing so they have made a heart felt 
commitment to the hometown they love.

“Our parents gave us such a strong sense of home, 
and that’s part of why we’re passionate about making 
a difference on a local level. Now that mostly means 
Lawrence and Kansas City, but we’ve also found 
ways to give back to Hutchinson, where our roots 
are,” Kay said.

Charlie and Sharon have been longtime Donor 
Advised Fund holders and community philanthropists. 
As a mom and teacher, Sharon has always loved 
helping children learn and thrive, so it’s not surprising 
that she supports early childhood initiatives, along 
with Grace Episcopal Church, through her Endowed 
Legacy Fund.

The Kimbell and Almanza families have chosen to 
honor the community that helped shape them by 
making gifts through the Hutchinson Community 
Foundation. The impact of their philanthropic spirits 
will be felt in Hutchinson for generations to come.

Sharon and the late Charlie Kimbell are pictured enjoying 
dinner with their son, Mike Kimbell and his wife, Michelle, 
and their daughter, Kay Almanza and her husband, Dan. Sharon and the late Charlie Kimbell are pictured with their grandchildren, Ellen and Fischer Almanza (back row) and Jackson 

Kimbell (front row). Charlie was well-known for his love of fun and finger-wagging.
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Love for Hometown

“MY PARENTS CHOSE 
HUTCHINSON TO RAISE US 
BECAUSE IT MEANT SO MUCH TO 
THEM. WE’VE BEEN BLESSED BY 
THE OPPORTUNITIES PROVIDED 
FOR US BY THE COMMUNITY.”
- Mike Kimbell



Kay & Dan Almanza
Loren & Jane Balzer
(Buhler CF)
Ruth & Bob Barker
Charles E. & Bonnie Benscheidt 
Dr. Edward & Carol Berger 
Marilyn & Larry Bolton 
Gladys & Dr. Norman* Bos 
Lori & Derek Bower
Sonja Brigman
Joan & John Brown
Linda and Bob Brown
Diane & Uriah Bueller
Ann & Bob Bush
Susan & Sam Buttram
Frances Calderwood
Camille & Dave Claxton 
Dr. Sally Coberly
Sharon & Mark Coberly
Marcia & John Corey
Melva & Maurice Cummings 
Anne Lauer & Brian E. Davis 
Donna Davis
Mary Kay & Steve Dechant
Arthur & Eva* Dick
(Buhler CF)
David Dick & Patty Macke Dick
Carolyn & Dick* Dillon
Ruth & Paul Dillon
Stacey & Reed Dillon 
Angel & Steve Dillon
Tammy & Brad Dillon
Tremenda & Butch Dillon 
Hazel* & Edward Doherty 
Kris & John Doswell
Concha Duarte 
Janet Dillon Duval

Terry & R.A. Edwards
Eunice & Dr. Willis* Esau
Kristen & Allen Fee 
Lindsey Fields & Jeremy Crosby
(Buhler CF)
Connie Folks
Patty & Dr. Dan Foss 
JoAnn* & Roger Franke
Lisa & Jim French
Daniel & Sarah Friesen
(Buhler CF)
Kris & Wendell* Friesen
(Buhler CF)
Dr. Marilyn & Bill Graham 
Martha & Dick Hamilton 
Janie Hart 
Cathy & Luke Herren
Amanda Hullet 
Sara & Dal Hunt
(Buhler CF)
Lois & Avory* Johnson, Jr. 
Henrietta Jones
Angeline “Kiki” Kappony 
Bryana & Russell Kelley  
Patty & Dave Kerr
Dr. Shelly & Bob Kiblinger
Sharon & Charles* Kimbell
Lynette Lacy & Bruce Buchanan
Judy Langley 
Frank & Loida Lin Leone
Stevan “Lance Romance” Ligino 
Robert R. & Charlene M.* Lind
Dr. Ellen & Steve Losew
Marilyn Lynch
David* & Zahn B. Lukens 
Judy & Rich Manka
Sandra & Joe McMullen

Tucker & Nation Meyer
Dia & John Montgomery
Mary B. Montgomery
Darla & John* Neal
Barbara & Jim Nunns
Jeff* & Mary O’Neal
Judy & Sam Ontjes
Elizabeth & John* Oswald 
Oswald Family Foundation
Aubrey & Lance Patterson
Anita & Ron Pfister 
Susan & Randy Puls
Jeannine Rayl 
Virginia Rayl 
Misty & Jerrod Reimer
Susan & Mark Richardson
Drs. Linda & William Richter 
Drs. Leo* and Helen Weeks 
Rogers 
Mary & Del* Ruff
Susan & Roy C. Russell, D.V.M. 
Arvy & Jack Sampson
Doris & Menno Schmidt 
Liz & Jake Schmidt
(Buhler CF)
Warren & Phyllis* Schmitt
Connie & Jay Schrock 
Ruth & Dr. Jack Schroll
Roonie* & Mert Sellers
Chris & Nikki Shain
(Buhler CF)
Frances* & Dr. Robert Shears 
Richard E. & Patricia A. Smith 
Phyllis J. Snyder
Peg & John Stephens
Connie & Darrell* Stutzman
Doris & Jack* Sutton

Trudy Swint 
Betty & James Taylor
Ron A. Taylor & Carolyn S. Taylor
Harold L. & Linda A. Tegethoff 
Chris Terrill & Jamie Funke
Norman* & Ruth Terrill
Debra & Mark Trotman 
Janice & David* Turner
Doris Vandergiesen 
Glenda & Ken Vogel
Sue & Larry Wagerle
Ron Werner
LuAnn & Darren Wicks
E. Craig Williams
Eunice & Dr. Willis Esau
Skip & Kim Wilson
Gary & Nancy Witham 
Sandy & Leland Woodson 
Donna & Dr. Jack Wortman
Sue Wray
Lisa & Jay Yoder
Kate & Jonathan Zimmerman
Donna & Alvin Zwick

*indicates those who are 
deceased

If you have designated 
Hutchinson Community 
Foundation in your estate plans 
and are not on this list, please 
let us know so that we may fully 
understand and honor your 
charitable intentions and include 
you in upcoming Legacy Society 
activities and communications

As we look to the future, we’re grateful to the members of our Legacy Society— 
a group of people who care deeply about Hutchinson and Reno County and want 
to make sure that our children, grandchildren, and generations to come have an 
ever-improving quality of life. Join this esteemed group by donating $10,000 or 
more to a new or established endowed fund or committing to an end-of-life gift.

FREE ESTATE PLANNING DESIGN
Hutchinson Community Foundation partners with John Griffin of Stewardship 
Counseling LLC to provide estate planning design services free of charge, 
on a first-come, first-served basis. The draft plan can then be given to your 
attorney to formalize. This gives you comprehensive guidance in designing 
an estate plan that minimizes income, gift, estate, and inheritance taxes, 
and facilitates smooth business, farm, and asset transition. Estate planning 
appointments fill quickly. Contact the Community Foundation today.

LEGACY SOCIETY MEMBERS
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In honor of our Legacy Society members, Hutchinson Community Foundation sponsored new signage at 
The Hutchinson Zoo. We invite you to stop by and enjoy this great local amenity.

Thank you, Legacy Donors
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Angeline "Kiki" Cappony
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It's now abc'd as Esau (under Edwards) which is correct.





“We hope to be the place for people to 
come for education on fitness, nutrition, 
and community building,” said Candace 
Davidson, Recreation and Wellness Director 
for the City of Buhler.

The previous Wellness Center was located 
in the community room of Buhler’s city 
offices and had 100 members. Davidson 
expects to see an increase in membership 
with the visibility and additional features of 
the new facility.

Though the City of Buhler passed a bond 
issue to cover the cost of the space, 
Buhler Community Foundation secured 
grant partnerships to provide funding 
for some equipment.

“The Wellness Center represents exactly 
what we want for Buhler—health and 
community. Buhler Community Foundation 
is pleased to play a part in this exciting 
new facility,” said Lindsey Fields, Buhler 
Community Foundation’s Coordinator.

Dear Buhler,
The Community Foundation is proud to support Buhler’s efforts to encourage 
healthy living. The Buhler Wellness Center’s new expanded facility, which 
opened in early June, features a room for classes, more equipment, 
and a small indoor pool.
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Your gifts fund grants. 
Grants change Buhler.

Financial Profile (December 31, 2016)

Endowment and Operating Funds 	 $339,661

Donor and Designated Funds 	 $448,933

Total Assets	 $788,594

 
2016 Grant Recipients

Buhler Public Library	 $1,600

Buhler Senior Center	 $480

Buhler Wellness Center	 $3,245

Child Care Aware of Kansas	 $375

Reno Harvey Joint Fire District 2	 $1,800

Sunshine Meadows Retirement 
  Community	 $500

TOTAL GRANTS AWARDED	 $8,000

Advisory Board

David Dick, Chair	 Sara Hunt, Secretary
Marilyn Bolton		 Daniel Friesen
Cameron Kaufman	 Shari McCabe
Marlo Oltman		  Lindsey Fields, Coordinator
	

MATCHING FUNDS EXPIRE DECEMBER 31, 2017

Buhler Community Foundation has the unique 
opportunity to capture matching funds from the 
Kansas Health Foundation through the end of 2017. 
Raising $350,000 in our community will result in an 
additional contribution of $125,000 from KHF. Your 
gift is powerful and will positively impact Buhler.

Eligible for 50% match from Kansas Health Foundation:

•	Fund for Buhler

•	Buhler Public Health Endowment Fund

Eligible for 25% match from Kansas Health Foundation:

•	Buhler USD 313 Educational Foundation 
	 Endowment Fund

•	Sunshine Meadows Retirement Community 
	 Endowment Fund

Other Funds:

•	Kansas Health Foundation Operating Fund

•	Kansas Health Foundation Public Health Fund

•	Duane & Lula Hunt Family Fund

•	Buhler Community Foundation Operations Fund



Hutchinson Community Foundation’s Youth Philanthropy Council helped grow 
Maren Berblinger’s love for community service. Berblinger, who recently finished 
her sophomore year at K-State, is even pursuing a minor in nonprofit leadership. 
She continues to give time and talents to community betterment projects by 
volunteering with Big Help in the Little Apple, coordinating community service 
events for her sorority, and working with Habitat for Humanity.

Each year, a group of high school students transforms into a 
close-knit council as they learn about Reno County’s strengths 
and challenges and build a common vision for Reno County. 
The Council’s work culminates in a grant process that awards 
$3,000 to youth-serving organizations.

“I’m always impressed by how seriously YPC members 
take the responsibility of awarding grants. They know 
their decisions touch many lives and impact the life of an 
organization,” said Aubrey Abbott Patterson, Community 
Foundation President & CEO. 

YPC grants are made possible through the Richard W. Dillon 
Memorial Fund for Youth Philanthropy, which the Dillon 
family established to honor Dick Dillon and his extensive 
philanthropic work in our community.

Buhler High School
Trenton Hopkins
Grant Owens
Mary Waln	
 
Central Christian School
Christopher Blankenship, Co-Chair
Rebecca Paine
 
Haven High School
Garrett Laughlin, Co-Chair
Eunique Negron
 
Hutchinson High School
Makaila Bergeron
Luke Willis
 
Nickerson High School
Alex DiDomenico
 
Pretty Prairie High School
Trae Gehring
 
Trinity Catholic High School
Dan Mailloux
Grace Vogel
Tessa Yackley

2016-2017 YOUTH 
PHILANTHROPY 
COUNCIL MEMBERS

Dear Young

Philanthropists,

“SOMETIMES THE VOICES OF YOUTH 
CAN BE DIMINISHED, BUT THROUGH 
YOUTH PHILANTHROPY COUNCIL, WE 
HAVE A CHANCE TO SPEAK UP AND 
MAKE A DIFFERENCE.” 
- YPC co-chair, Garrett Laughlin, Haven High School

For nearly 15 years, Hutchinson Community 
Foundation’s Youth Philanthropy Council has 
groomed Reno County’s next generation of 
philanthropists.

Members of Youth Philanthropy Council participate in 
teambuilding activities at Dillon Nature Center.

12 13



Love Through Placemaking

Placemaking inspires people to work together to reimagine public spaces as the heart of a community. This work 
seeks to strengthen the connection between the people in a community and the spaces and places they share.

WHAT IS PLACEMAKING?

In 2015, she brought this idea to Hutchinson 
Community Foundation’s Envision Hutch 
Unconference, and several other community 
members joined the effort to move the cause 
forward. Their first step was a family carnival in Rice 
Park, where they asked families to sign a petition 
voicing support of the idea.

 
With the idea for a new splash pad gaining 
momentum, Hutchinson Community Foundation 
helped gather interested parties and soon had 
a financial commitment from the City, as well as 
donations from community members, including Mert 
Sellers, a long-time advocate for free family activities 
in Hutchinson.
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“I’M REALLY HAPPY TO 
SUPPORT THIS PROJECT 
AND SEE IT COME 
TOGETHER. NOW FAMILIES 

“At the ribbon cutting ceremony, a young girl thanked 
me for the splash pad, saying she was excited to 
be able to ride her bike and play on a hot day,” said 
Aubrey Abbott Patterson, Foundation President & 
CEO. “That’s why we do what we do.”

IN ALL AREAS OF TOWN HAVE EASY 
ACCESS TO A FREE AND FUN ACTIVITY 
ON HOT DAYS.”   - Mert Sellers
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Donors, city officials, Community Foundation representatives, and students of the Montessori Learning Center celebrate the grand opening of the Rice 
Park splash pad on May 26.

Photo courtesy Hutchinson News

Since the first splash park opened in Avenue A Park, Rhonda Hiebert has been 
a champion for one in Rice Park in northwest Hutchinson—near the Montessori 
Learning Center, where she serves as director. 



ENERGY AROUND 
EARLY CHILDHOOD

RELIEF FOR 
WILDFIRE VICTIMS

HEALTHY FOOD 
AND COMMUNITY 

When wildfires erupted in Reno County in early 
March, Lucas Soltow’s home was in the evacuation 
zone. He wanted information, and he saw a 
communications gap. Roads were closed, evacuation 
areas were changing, and he knew people would 
need information to feel reassured during a 
frightening time.

Soltow formed a Facebook group, which gave those 
in the area a common place to share information 
related to the fires. Many in the group were asking 
how they could help fire victims, and through a 
partnership with Reno County Voluntary Organizations 
Active in Disaster (VOAD), he spearheaded dontations 
to a relief fund at Hutchinson Community Foundation.

FAITH THROUGH 
PHILANTHROPY 
Looking for a way to show love and support for their 
community, Phil Auxier and the church he pastors, 
Crestview Bible Church, used their location along 
the trail system in Northwest Hutchinson to their 
advantage. 

After a discussion with the Vitality Team of Reno 
County, the idea for a bicycle repair station was 
born. The church began collaborating with area 
agencies on the project. The City of Hutchinson’s 
Parks Department offered expertise, and the Friends 
of the Trail Fund became a funding partner. The 
church also contributed money from the memorial 
fund of church member and longtime Parks 
Department employee, David Gaeddert.

The Arlington Farm and Art Market was formed to 
bring fresh produce, baked goods, arts & crafts, 
live music, and a children’s story time to Arlington. 
Kelsi Depew, the market’s coordinator, said she 
was delighted when she realized it also gave the 
people of Arlington a place to build community.

“We’ve made a choice to create culture rather than 
just consume culture,” said Depew. “Bringing people 
from the area together here in Arlington has been so 
meaningful. My kids have a sense of family right here 
in our community.”

Those interested in shopping at the market or 
just soaking up its vibe can join in the fun every 
Thursday evening from 4:00-7:00 p.m., June 
through September.

Depew is active in Heal Reno County, serving on the 
Food Policy Council and Healthy Foods Work Group. 
Her work in Arlington has also been awarded two 
grants from the Coumminity Foundation: one for 
improved access to the community center and the 
other to fund a community clean-up project.

Brad and Valerie Pryor first realized the need for 
more high-quality, affordable childcare in Reno 
County when they were in need of it themselves. 
As they began looking at childcare options for their 
young children, they experienced frustration with 
wait lists and knew they couldn’t be alone.

“We say we want young families to live here, but 
we were lacking some of the services they need,” 
said Brad.

Looking for solutions, the Pryors gathered key 
community stakeholders—Hutchinson Community 
Foundation, the Hutchinson/Reno County Chamber of 
Commerce, and the United Way of Reno County— for 
a conversation around early childhood programs in 
Reno County.

“Even people without kids or grandkids in the area 
got involved because they love Hutchinson and felt it 
was the right thing to do,” said Valerie.

They began connecting others who were looking to 
make progress, and as a result, a new childcare 
facility opened in early June at Our Redeemer 
Lutheran Church.

“The progress made is great, but we need to keep 
the ball rolling. I want all kids to start kindergarten 
from the same starting block, and that requires 
quality early childhood programming,” said Brad.

Through Soltow’s promotional and collaborative 
efforts, the Disaster Recovery Fund generated nearly 
$16,000, not including the other ways people could 
give through the United Way of Reno County and 211.

“The outpouring of concern and interest in helping 
others was amazing. Now more people know 
about VOAD and might be inclined to donate to the 
organization’s fund in times of disaster,” said Soltow.

Phase one of the project involved installing a bench 
and bicycle repair equipment. Phase two, made 
possible by a Make It Greater Grant from Hutchinson 
Community Foundation, will add a drinking fountain 
at the site.

Crestview Bible Church celebrates with all the 
partners who came together to help with the 
project, and the the church will continue to provide 
maintenance and upkeep for the station.
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Assets
Cash and Cash Equivalents	 615,180  
Unconditional Promises to Give	 16,950

Investments at Fair Value	  55,049,176 

Other Receivables	  36,396 

TOTAL ASSETS	 $ 55,717,702 

Liabilities
Grants Payable	    80,000

Accounts Payable	  163,727 

Annuity Obligations	  8,220 

Agency Obligations	  9,616,437 

TOTAL LIABILITIES	 $ 9,868,384

Net Assets
Unrestricted 	  17,549,069

Temporarily Restricted	  5,371,663

Permanently Restricted	  22,928,586

TOTAL NET ASSETS	 $ 45,849,318

TOTAL LIABILITIES & NET ASSETS	  $ 55,717,702  

Unaudited Condensed Statement of  
Financial Position December 31, 2016

View our report online at our *NEW* Hutchcf.org

*fiscal year 2016 figures are unaudited.

2000

$24.2

2004

$26.0

2008

$21.6

2012

$35.7

2016

$55.7ASSETS
(in millions $)

GRANTS
(cumulative in millions $)

2000

$17.0

2004

$28.6

2008

$44.0

2012

$55.6

2016

$69.1

CONTRIBUTIONS
(cumulative in millons $)

2000

$30.7

2004

$41.2

2008

$56.0

2012

$75.0

2016

$99.2

1990-2016 Total 
of Grants Awarded 
$69,083,004

DICK DILLON LEGACY 
ENDOWMENT
The Dick Dillon Legacy  
Endowment supplements the 
operating budget for Hutchinson 
Community Foundation, sustaining 
our ability to hear and respond to 
the community’s changing needs—  
now and into the future. 

 
LEADING PARTNERS
Betty & Ace Dillon

Tammy & Brad Dillon

Carolyn Dillon

Dee & David Dillon

Mary Dillon

Ruth & Paul Dillon

Stacey & Reed Dillon

Steve Dillon

Connie Folks 

Ann & Rob Ramseyer

Virginia Rayl

 
BUILDING PARTNERS
Diane & Uriah Bueller

Tremenda & Butch Dillon

Janet Dillon Duval

Homer Jennings

The Kroger Co.

SUSTAINING PARTNERS
Linda & Bob Brown

Sharon & Mark Coberly

First National Bank of Hutchinson

Patty & Dan Foss

Martha & Dick Hamilton

Wendell Holmes

The Hutchinson News

Judy & Rich Manka

Sandra & Joe McMullen

Tucker & Nation Meyer

Darla & John Neal

Barbara & Jim Nunns

Roonie & Mert Sellers

 
OUR FOUNDERS 
The vision of our founders 
provided Hutchinson 
Community Foundation 
with a strong start.

Virginia Rayl

Emprise Bank – 
Bank of America

Carolyn & Dick Dillon

First National Bank

The Hutchinson News

Lowen Corporation

Meam & Jim Floyd

Bettie & Al Wagler

Luminous Neon, Inc.

Ruth Whitmire

Martha & Dick Hamilton

Betty & Ace Dillon

John S. Dillon, Jr.

Ruth & Paul Dillon

Dillon Foundation

Kopke Foundation

Ray E. Dillon

Krause Foundation

Davis Foundation

Roonie & Mert Sellers

Alice & Dick Welborn

Dillon Stores

Kwik-Shop, Inc.

Jackson Ice Cream Co.

Brad Dillon

Dee & David Dillon

Steve Dillon

Helen Hamilton

Pink & Wendell Holmes

Polly & Wayne Lowe

Helen & Oliver Hester

Linda Dillon

Butch Dillon

Elizabeth & Max Ontjes

Connie Folks

Pearce Foundation

Carey Foundation

Tucker & Nation Meyer

Union National Bank –  
Commerce Bank

Sharon & Charles Kimbell

Central Bank and Trust Co.

Barbara & Peter Macdonald

Arlene & Homer Jennings

Consolidated Manufacturing, Inc.

Roseanne & John Baldwin

2016 FINANCIAL INFORMATION

18 19



Thanks!

Thanks!

Thanks!

Susan S. Buttram
Chairperson

Paul W. Dillon
Co-Treasurer

Kenneth E. Vogel
Co-Treasurer

Aubrey Abbott Patterson
President & CEO

Beth Pisano
Secretary

Chelsea Barker Ryan Diehl

Steve Dillon Lisa French Daniel Friesen Alice Jane Hayes

Wendy C. Hobart Dashona Mahoney Valerie Pryor Mark Richardson

Dell Marie Shanahan Swearer

Mark Trotman

Loren Alderson
Carol Berger*
James Bloom
Marilyn Bolton*
Robert Brown
Ann Bush
Howard “Jake” Carey, Jr.
Patty Carey
Dave Claxton
Mark Coberly
Shirley Deterding
David Dick
Ace Dillon
Carolyn Dillon
Dick Dillon*
Concha Duarte
R.A. Edwards
Terry Edwards

Tom Elliott
Allen Fee
Patty Foss
Dan Garber
Jim Gilliland
Gerald Green
Dick Hamilton
Dick Heitschmidt
Scott Henderson
Stan Hill
Shirlie Hutcherson
Kory Jackson
Dean Johnson
Skip Johnson
Bryana Kelley
Dave Kerr
Norman Krause
Steve Krause

Diane Lee
Patricia Lemmon
Diane Longenecker
William “Buck” Lyle
Peter Macdonald
Rich Manka*
Marla McKee
Mimi Meredith
Pat Michaelis
Darla Neal*
Barbara Nunns 
Elizabeth Oswald
Brenda Pace
Criss Palacioz
Virginia Rayl
Russell L. Reinert
Richard Russell
Lois Schlickau

BOARD ALUMNI LIST

BOARD OF DIRECTORS & OFFICERS

OFFICERS DIRECTORS

SEND YOUR 
OWN THANK 

YOU TO 
SOMEONE 

WHO’S 
MAKING OUR 
COMMUNITY 

GREATER.
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Patsy Terrell, a true friend 

and lover of Hutchinson, 

unexpectedly passed away 

just before this report went 

to press. We received the 

thank you note you see on 

the cover from her just prior 

to her death. Let’s honor 

Patsy with a flood of notes 

to the people who make 

this community great.

John Montgomery
Immediate Past Chairperson

Roonie Sellers
Dr. Robert Shears
Bill Southern
Jack Sutton*
John Swearer
Lisa M. Ward
Clark Wesley*
Elsie Wickliffe
John Withrow
Jack Wortman*
Donna Zwick

*Former board 
chairperson



Dear Reno County,NEED AN IDEA FOR YOUR 

THANK YOU NOTE? 

HERE ARE A FEW 

PEOPLE TO CONSIDER:

TEACHERS

DONORS

NONPROFIT STAFF

NONPROFIT BOARDS

EVENT ORGANIZERS

YOUR FAVORITE BARISTA

YOUR PARENTS

FIRST RESPONDERS

YOUR NEIGHBOR

YOUR COACHES

YOUR MAIL CARRIER

YOUR KIDS

YOUR GRANDPARENTS

YOUR AUNT

YOUR UNCLE

WAIT STAFF

DRIVE-THROUGH WORKERS

STREET CONSTRUCTION CREW

LOCAL BUSINESSES

LOCAL MUSICIANS

ELECTED OFFICIALS

PASTORS

(CALL US IF YOU NEED 

MORE NOTES.)

It is our privilege to serve the place we call home and the people we call neighbors and friends.

We will continue our work in the areas where we and our board of directors believe we can make the biggest 
impact. Our initiatives aren’t just boxes we check ... they are our passions. Together with our donors and 
nonprofit partners, we’re constantly looking for ways to make life even better in Reno County—the place we love.

 
Sincerely, 

The Staff of the Hutchinson Community Foundation and Buhler Community Foundation

COMMUNITY FOUNDATION STAFF 

Aubrey Abbott Patterson, 
President and CEO

Kari Mailloux, 
Program Officer

Beth Pisano, Finance 
and Operations Manager

Sarah Blake, Philanthropic 
Services Associate

Kourtney Krehbiel, 
Donor Services Associate

Lindsey Fields, 
Buhler Community 
Foundation Coordinator
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